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idea to follow the canyon all the way to
Ignacio Mejía, many kilometers down-
stream, rather than climb back with the
others to the pass to the plateau. We get
there many hours later, in the middle
of the night, completely exhausted, fol-
lowing the tracks of the Oaxaca-Mexico
railway. Now we know for sure that it’ll
be much better to follow Don Enrique’s
advice. The next expedition will see us
sweating through the pass.

This anonymous note of the 2003 ex-
pedition appeared in Kur 2, 2004, p.
4—

The second part of the project on
karst and caves in the area of

Juquila Canyon took place in Novem-
ber 2003. Eleven Italians and five
Mexican researchers from the Univer-
sidad Nacional Autónoma de México
took part in the expedition. Its aim was
to carry out a preliminary survey of the
most promising areas for vertical caves.
During the first few days we surveyed
the W zone, on the left bank of the Río
Juquila and the E zone, on the right
bank in the vast, high plain that reaches
Cerro Grande, 2520 meters. We also
carried out further research inside the
canyon. Within a few days we spotted
many caves, most of which were just a
few tens of meters long, except for
two deep pits on Cerro Grande. After
reuniting the teams, we decided to con-
centrate our efforts in that area. The big-
gest cave we explored begins with a
magnificent 200-meter pit, but ends at
–280. In another cave, the initial 12-
meter pit is followed by a cylindrical
drop with a diameter of just a few
meters, closed at the bottom by mud and
debris. In both cases, the caves are still
active, demonstrating the existence of
a well-developed underground karst
system. Altogether, these findings make
us hope that in the future we will be
able to find an access point to the vast
underground karst systems that must
exist here and whose depth potential
exceeds 1700 meters.

Cañón de Juquila, Oaxaca

Espeleólogos italianos han estado buscando cuevas en el Cañón
de Juquila en la Reserva de la Biósfera de Tehuacán-Cuicatlán,
al norte de Oaxaca, y en sus alrededores.  Hasta ahora la mayoría
de las cuevas son pequeñas, pero han encontrado dos cuevas
verticales, de 134 y 280 metros de profundidad, en el Cerro
Granudo.  Hay manantiales cársticos en la boca del cañón y el
potencial de profundidad en el área es de 1700 metros.
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